The Question of Priorities in
Carbon Offsetting
As the world races to reach net zero carbon in time to slow
and eventually halt climate change, a lot of people are asking
the question: what is the best way to reach our goal in the
time frame available?
Humans are innovative creatures and we’ve not only worked out
some of the most effective natural options available but have
also developed a number of technical solutions. Having
multiple paths in front of us inevitably leads to a question
of what gets prioritized?
We ended up with this climate change mess because we attacked
the climate in two ways: we increased carbon emissions while
simultaneously reducing nature’s ability to remove it. We will
only be able to fix this situation with a similarly multipronged approach: Reduce existing emissions, eliminate future
increases in emissions, and enhance removal and storage
(sequestration).
With its headline-grabbing actions, sequestration tends to get
the most media attention. If you consider our nature-based
options, it sounds far more impressive to reforest thousands
of hectares with millions of trees than it does to protect an
existing forest from logging. The same goes for coastal blue
carbon projects that involve replanting mangroves, tidal
marshes and seagrass meadows versus a project that protects a
marine biosphere already in place.
This is partly because there is a feeling of action that goes
hand in hand with sequestration projects, a comforting feeling
that we are actively solving the problem. Not only that but
there is an economic advantage too because sequestration often
promises greater levels of employment in regions that adopt

these solutions, making it far more attractive from a
political perspective.
However, the danger of this debate is the temptation to think
sequestration alone will be enough to overcome our climate
challenges and perhaps even allow us to go back to business as
usual. The reality is more complex.
Let’s continue with the reforestation/afforestation versus
protecting an existing forest. Carbon dioxide is a must-have
resource for trees. They pull it from the atmosphere, they use
it to grow and they also release oxygen. They are one of the
best carbon capture and storage solutions we have. There have
even been studies proposing that planting an additional 0.9
billion trees globally could result in the sequestration of a
whopping 25% of the current atmospheric carbon pool once they
matured.
It’s an exciting idea but there are some serious roadblocks.
Firstly, note the comment about “once they matured.” When it
comes to tree-based carbon sequestration, age is a huge
differentiator.
For those of you who may be data driven, here are some figures
to consider: Over a 20-year period, estimates put
reforestation at 6 tonnes of carbon stored per year for every
hectare[i]. Over the same time frame, a standing forest stores
200-400 tonnes per year for every hectare[ii]. Cut down that
standing forest and you’re releasing all of the stored carbon
built up over the years, as well all of the ongoing
sequestration.

Then you have the practicality of such projects. In 2019,
Canada announced plans to plant an additional two billion
trees to help meet its 2030 climate pledges. As the world’s
second largest and second most forested country (428 million
hectares), Canada has the available land and the forestry
knowledge to deliver on major tree planting initiatives. As of
September, 2021, not a single tree has been planted. The
delays, according to Canada’s Natural Resources Minister, were
because “seedlings need time to grow, and the project needed
nursery space, land to plant them in, and some sort of
monitoring to ensure the trees survive”.
When it comes to technology-based sequestration, used at the
sort of scale that could affect the course of climate change,
there are a variety of challenges which include implementation
across multiple industries, as well as the social and
political will to fund it all.
These technologies vary in scope, cost, longevity, and storage
capacity, and some have limited potential unless integrated
with complementary solutions. For example, Direct Air Capture
(DAC) can be employed to remove carbon dioxide from ambient
air and concentrate it for storage or for use in various
products. If that carbon is to be stored rather than utilized
by manufacturing, you need one or more accompanying storage

solutions, which all come with their own set of challenges,
but which all share the hurdles of funding, legislation and
permitting. In other words, the solutions exist but just like
reforestation and afforestation, you’re looking at long time
frames before these innovative technologies can be up and
running.
The Natural Order
Does all of this mean that carbon emission avoidance should be
prioritized over sequestration? Not exactly. The biggest
lesson of recent years is that there is a natural order of
prioritization.
Carbon offset projects that protect land and marine forests,
and other critical biospheres, translate into the capture and
storage that we need right now. Sequestration projects will
deliver the additional capture and storage that we need as we
move forward.
As a global community, our first priority is to take the quick
wins that are in front of us. Realistically that means
projects that protect our planet’s existing carbon removal and
storage engines such as forests. While that is happening, we
can be rolling out the longer-term plays.
What does all of this mean for investors? Well, the bulk of
carbon offset projects being rolled out globally are also used
to generate carbon credits that can be sold on the voluntary
carbon credit markets. This approach is key for financing each
project and those that are planned for the future. At its
current stage of development, the voluntary carbon credits
sector means that investors need to carry out significant due
diligence all the way down to the project level. Understanding
the role of each project, time to implement, time to generate
credits, over what period of time and so forth, is key to
helping achieve your planned ROI.
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